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Imagine the result 

Ms. Barbara Jakub 
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health  
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
Alameda, California 94502 

Subject: 

60-Day Rule: Notice of Intent to Proceed with Soil Vapor 
 Investigation Work Plan 
Former Unocal Service Station 0746 
3943 Broadway Avenue 
Oakland, California 94611 
Case No: RO0000203 
 
Dear Ms. Jakub: 

ARCADIS, on behalf of Chevron Environmental Management Company, for itself and 

Attorney-in-Fact for Union Oil Company of California (hereinafter “EMC”), is 

submitting this letter to notify the Alameda County Department of Environmental 

Health (ACDEH) of the intent to proceed with the work proposed within ARCADIS’ 

Soil Vapor Investigation Work Plan dated January 20, 2012. The proposed work 

includes the installation of two onsite and two offsite permanent multilevel soil vapor 

probes. The Work Plan was submitted to propose activities in an effort to support 

risk-based management decisions. Given the time elapsed since submitting the Work 

Plan to ACDEH, this letter is notifying you in writing of ARCADIS’ intent to proceed 

with the Work Plan under the authority of the “60-Day Rule” as specified in Title 23 of 

the California Code of Regulations. ACDEH will be notified at least five business 

days prior to the start of field activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ARCADIS U.S., Inc. 

950 Glenn Drive 

Suite 125 

Folsom 

California  95630 

Tel 916.985.2079 

Fax 916.985.2093 

www.arcadis-us.com 

ENVIRONMENT 

Date: 

February 27, 2013 

Contact: 

Tonya Russi 

Phone: 

916 985.2079 

Email: 

tonya.russi@ 
arcadis-us.com 
 
Our ref: 

B0047338.2013 
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If you have any questions or comments regarding this letter, please contact Ms. 

Tonya Russi of ARCADIS at 916.985.2079 extension 15 or by e-mail at 

tonya.russi@arcadis-us.com. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

ARCADIS U.S., Inc. 

 
                                                                           
 
Tonya R. Russi      David W. Lay, P.G., C.P.G. 
Associate Project Manager    Principal Geologist 
 
 

Copies: 

Ms. Roya Kambin, EMC 
Mr. Clement K Leung – CJS Leung, LLC, 3943 Broadway, Oakland, California 
94611-5615 
Ms. Cherie McCaulou, CRWQCB – San Francisco Bay Region, 1515 Clay Street, 
Suite1400, Oakland, California 94612 (CD) 
 


